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STEWARDSHIP 

Often, we have a hard time overcoming the belief that we have earned every-
thing we have.   
 
In our own journey, we have learned that giving generously in response to all 
that God has provided has opened us up to even more of Godôs blessings.  Weôre 
heartened by what our giving can do for the mission and ministry here at Good 
Shepherd Church, and weôre equally heartened by what it can do for us!   
 
Each time we give generously, we release the grip of fear and attitude of scarcity 
that resides in our heart and mind; an attitude that is reinforced by a culture 
that tells us ñthere is not enough.ò  Scripture tells us that everything that is 
good comes from God.  Each time we take a step in faith, we can trust in Godôs 
provision.  The goal of our stewardship ministry is to help Godôs people grow in 
their relationship with Jesus through the use of the time, talents, and finances 
God has entrusted to each and every one of us. 
 
On Sunday, November 8th, during our 9:00am worship service, all of us will be 
invited to bring our pledge cards forward.  The Vestry have prayerfully decided 
that, in   response to all that God has given us, we will prayfully attempt to in-
crease our pledge to Good Shepherd.  We look forward to bringing our pledge 
card forward during the Offertory on November 8, knowing that it reflects a 
faithful response to a loving and generous God, whose  
grace we experience in the midst of  
our church and community.  
 
On behalf of the Vestry and                           
Stewardship Committee, thank you                  
for your generosity and faithfulness in 
taking the next step in discipleship.     
We are grateful to continue our                      
exploration of Godôs generosity with 
you. 
 
 

 

Creating Space for God    
 
Discipline is the other side of discipleship. Discipleship without discipline is like waiting to run in the marathon 
without ever practicing. Discipline without discipleship is like always practicing for the marathon but never partici-
pating. It is important, however, to realize that discipline in the spiritual life is not the same as discipline in sports. 
Discipline in sports is the concentrated effort to master the body so that it can obey the mind better. Discipline in 
the spiritual life is the concentrated effort to create the space and time where God can become our master and 
where we can respond freely to God's guidance. 
 
Thus, discipline is the creation of boundaries that keep time and space open for God. Solitude requires disci-
pline, worship requires discipline, caring for others requires discipline. They all ask us to set apart a time and a 

place where God's gracious presence can be acknowledged and responded to.  

     he point is this:  Whoever sows  
sparingly will also reap sparingly, 
and whoever sows bountifully will 
also reap bountifully.  Each one must 
give as he has decided in his heart, not 
reluctantly or under compulsion, for 
God loves a cheerful giver.  -    
                         2 Corinthians 9:6-7 
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A CUP OF COLD WATER: FOR THE ñCOMMON GOODò  by Cindy Schumacher 
This past August, A Cup of Cold Water (ACCW) held 

its 2nd annual gathering at Trinity-by-the-Sea Episcopal 

Church in Kihei to give thanks for the success of its 

outreach ministry. In late 2012 the four Episcopal 

Churches on Maui, Good Shepherd, Holy Innocents, St. 

Johnôs and Trinity-by-the-Sea, worked on a vision ð a 

vision right from the Gospel of Jesus ð to serve the 

growing homeless population on this island. 

 Spearheaded by ACCW Founder and President Keku 

Akana, it began with a small group of Episcopalians and 

a few friends. With a blessing and joyful send-off from 

Trinity Church, the ACCW care-van took to the road on 

October 13th, 2013. Therefore, it was with a great sense 

of privilege that Trinity welcomed almost 80 volunteers 

and many friends to the 2nd Annual Paôina Celebration. 

ñWe gave thanks to the powerful ways in which God has sustained and grown this ministry for almost two years on the 

road,ò said Rev. Austin Murray of Trinity-by-the-Sea. ñOn our journey the Gospels constantly remind us that Jesus 

spent most of his time with the poor and downcast. Inspired by his example, the vision took shape: support and minister 

to the homeless in a very basic way, a cup of cold water given in love.ò 

ACCW is a shining example of how Christian efforts can bring religious convictions into the public arena and use them 

to serve the common good. The program, via the care-van, distributes food, clothing and essential hygiene to the poor 

and homeless throughout the island. 

ñIn these months weôve learned not to underestimate the power of such a simple gesture, a gesture of love, caring and 

solidarity that heals and restores human dignity battered by what at times seems like a cruel, uncaring world, not to 

mention the impact of bad decisions, bad luck, and bad economy,ò Rev. Murray explained. 

ñAs Christians, we are called to an active faith, not a passive one,ò added Rev. Kerith Harding of St. Johnôs Kula. 

ñParticipation in ACCW care van ministry ensures that those of us who are fortunate enough to have housing are not 

resting comfortable from afar, but that we are working to bring comfort and to show love to our neighbors who donôt 

have permanent lodging.ò 

ñOur partnerships with the four Episcopal churches on Maui and with our other ecumenical, interfaith and community 

partners echo Paulôs words to the Galatians, óIn Christ there is no longer Jew nor Greek, no longer slave nor free, no 

longer male nor female.ô What really matters is justice, love and peace. What matters is the common good!ò 

Rev. Harding shared her personal prayer. ñItôs my hope and dream that as people of faith we can come together to make 

it so that none of Godôs children goes hungry, none is homeless and all are treated with dignity and respect. Letôs work 

ACCW out of a job!ò 

ñEach week we make three runs with our van to different parts of Maui,ò said volunteer Paula Baldwin. ñAs one of 

those volunteers and a member of the ACCW Board of Directors, I am continually thankful and amazed at the gifts 

people give us so that we can share the gift of basic needs to the children of God having a hard time on Maui.ò 

ñWe continue in our humble mission to deliver water, nutrition, clothing and comfort, averaging 600-700 homeless 

men, women and children a month,ò said Akana. ñACCW is first and foremost a spiritual mission. So although we need 

numbers and stats, our most important program measure is that we serve, love, listen, touch, smile, pray and offer hope 

to our fellow neighbors in need.ò 

Akana believes that mission outreach is foundational in the formation of our spiritual lives. ñOutreach is a spiritual 

boomerang that echoes back into our own souls and consciousness, reminding us that anyone of us could be that person 

in need,ò he said. ñHomelessness on Maui is increasing, not diminishing.ò 

ñACCW is a mission that directs us away from our physical church to the streets,ò Akana continued. ñWe find the 

incarnate Christ in the bodies of the neglected, addicted, lonely, mentally ill, depressed, voiceless and the poor.ò 

ñDuring this time ACCW has attracted support from willing volunteers from other Christian churches, from a variety of 

community organizations and from other faiths,ò noted Rev. Murray. ñIt was with particular joy at our 2nd Annual 

Paôina Celebration that we welcomed and prayed with our Buddhist brothers and sisters under the leadership of Rev.  

            Continue on page 3 



 

 

Head of the Church  - Our Lord Jesus Christ 

Bishop      - The Rt.  Rev. Robert 

     Fitzpatrick 

Priest  - The Rev. Craig Vance 

Assisting Priest - The Rev. Linda Decker 

Sr. Warden - K. Peter Lee  

Jr. Warden  - Rhod Casio 

Vestry 2015 - Gloria Cajigal 

    Alex Davis 

    Melanie HueSing-Ammasi 

Vestry 2016 - Keku Akana 

  - Larry Brown 

  - Alfredo Evangelista 

Vestry 2017 - Ricky Melchor 

  - Marilyn Oura  

  - Shelley Womack 

Vestry Clerk  - Melanie HueSing-Ammasi 

Delegates  - Louise Aloy 

  - Larry Brown 

  - Alex Davis 

  - Peter Lee 

  - Charlesta Snyder 

Treasurer   - Alfredo Evangelista  

Acolyte Master  - Pacifico Evangelista  

Queen Emma  

      Athletic Club  - Lawrence Kauhaahaa 

ECW Co -Chair  - Louise Aloy 

   - Eugenia Sitts 

ECW Secretary - Gemma Calvan  

ECW Treasurer  - Cora Brown 

Music Director ï Ferdinand Cajigal 
Parish Secretary   - Cora Brown 

Bookkeeper - Lani Scott 

Building/Ground  - Rhod Casio 

Evangelism - Mark & Eugenia Sitts 

Fellowship  - needed 

Formation  - Basilia Evangelista 

Outreach  - needed  

Pastoral Care - Lynne Takara 

Stewardship - Louise Aloy 

Worship   - Pacifico Evangelista 

Youth/Young Adults -Gloria Cajigal 

Youth Council Pres.  - Sheena Garo 

Youth Council VP  -  Angela Bumanglag 

Youth Council Sec. -  Haile Evangelista 

Youth Council Tres.ð Nathaniel Idica 

9th Grade Rep.  -  Jacob Akana 

      Kimberly Taroma 

10th Grade Rep.  -   Joseph Lampitoc 

11th Grade Rep.  -   Andrew Nicolas 

12th Grade Rep.  -   Zyra DelaCruz 

College Rep.  -  Cheeneth DelaCruz 

      Bernadette Gamit 

    

*THE DEADLINE FOR THE  

SHEPHERD STAFF NEWSLETTER  

ARTICLES & INFORMATION IS DUE ON 

THE 10TH OF EVERY EVEN NUMBERED  

MONTH.  
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Continue:  A Cup of Cold Water 

 

Richard Tennes from Kahului Hongwanji Mission.ò 

ñWe are grateful for our participation in ACCW,ò said Rev. Tennes. Recalling 

the effect of Akanaôs first visit to the Kahului Temple he said, ñHe also 

brought the care-van so we could all take a look at it. Everyone was quite 

impressed and it was not long afterward that individuals and groups within the 

Temple wanted to help out by making sandwiches, as well as with donations 

of items recommended by Akana.ò 

ñThe emergence of ACCW within the local Maui Episcopal Churches is a 

testament to the abundant compassion and love within their faith community,ò 

said Rev. Tennes. ñThey have been an example for us to pay more attention to 

our own responsibility to serve the needs of those who are suffering and in 

need.ò 

Rev. Tennes gave witness to the meaning of the common good. ñAs 

Buddhists, our emphasis is not so much on doctrine or belief but on the living 

expressions of the great reality that is beyond our limited understanding. In 

the case of ACCW, it seems to me that though we may all use different words 

to express our faith, our actions in trying to serve others speak much more 

clearly.ò 

ñThrough the blessing of God this simple ministry seems to have plugged into 

a generous humanitarian spirit in our community, one that knows no barrier of 

race, religion or culture,ò Rev. Murray added. ñWe praise God for what has 

been achieved in His Name and in His Name pray for continued 

determination to serve the least of our brothers and sisters.ò 

Akana summarized. ñWe realize these simple acts of óno strings attached 

alohaô are more necessary than ever. We cannot help everyone, but we can 

help someone,ò he said. ñWe are not here to solve poverty, we are here to 

comfort while we look for ways to minimize poverty.ò 

For more information, to help, or to donate to ACCW, contact Keku Akana or 

Mary Lou Mellinger at Good Shepherd Church (808) 419-1637. Email: 

www.acupofcoldwatermaui@gmail.com. 

How can I help ACCW?  

Donations requested: 

Ý Bottle water 

Ý Can sardines, Spam, Vienna sausage 

Ý T-Shirts (size L, XL, XXL, XXXL) 

Ý Towels, sheets, blankets 

Ý Socks 

Ý Rubber slippers 

Ý Menôs shorts (waist size 30ð38) 

Ý Pet food 
 

Volunteers are needed: 

Ý If you or know of a group, family, club or community organization that would like 

to prepare a simple meal for a scheduled run. 

Ý Supply room team  

Ý New board members 

Ý Van coordinator 

Ý Run leaders 

 

http://www.acupofcoldwatermaui@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

CŜŀǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ {ƻǾŜǊƛŜƎƴǎ 
On November 22, GSEC we will honor Queen Emma & Kamehameha IV at 
the 9:00am service.   A potluck celebration will follow.  Please bring a dish to 
share. 
 

MAUI FOOD BANK  

Good Shepherd Church will hold their Annual Holiday Food Drive for the 

Maui Food Bank.  A food bin will be 

placed in front of the church for                 

donations of can goods during the 

month of December.  Please help the Maui Food Bank provide meals for 

hundreds of hungry people in need throughout the Holiday Season on 

Maui alone.  Itõs true é 1 out of 5 kids on Maui goes to bed hungry.  

You can help end child hunger in our island community.   Financial              

contributions may also be made online at www.mauifoodbank.org.  Mahalo to the Youth and Young Adults of 

GSC that volunteered during the Spring Food Drive.  Because of their time, The Maui Food Bank awarded GSC 

with a $470 credit to shop for the Ka ôOhana Kitchen. 
 

A Christmas Tradition 
Every year, as part of Good Shepherd Churchõs tradition, Christmas 

gifts are donated to the residents at  KA HALE A KE OLA Homeless 
Shelter in Wailuku.  The gifts donated by you, will be  delivered on 
Christmas Eve after the Midnight Service.  If you would like to donate 
a gift(s), please attach a card to the gift with the following                                   
information:   
 - is the gift for a male or female 
 - the age range the gift is for. 
Bring the wrapped gift(s) with you to either the 6:00pm or 11:00pm 
Christmas Eve service on December 24th and put it under the                        
Christmas tree in front of the pulpit.  Thank you in advance for your generous gift(s) and  remembering those 
who are less fortunate than us during the holiday season. 

 
 

Christmas Caroling is scheduled for December 5, 11 & 12.  If you 

live in the Kahului, Wailuku or UpCountry area and would like the 

carolers  to visit and bring you good cheers, please call the parish   

office at 244-4656.   

 
 

Christmas Services 
December 24, 2014, Thursday   

 6:00pm   Family Eucharist and Christmas Service 

   A costumed pageant on the Birth of Christ by 

    our Sunday school children 

 10:30pm Singing of Carols  

 11:00pm  Midnight Service  
 

December 25, 2014, Friday 

 9:00am  Christmas Morning Service 
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GIRL  

AGE 6 

BOY 

AGE 8 

FEMALE  

AGE 20 

MALE  

AGE 18 
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BUILDING FUND CAMPAIGN 
Mahalo to all that donated generously to the September Building Fund appeal.   A special thanks to our anonymous donor 

that matched a total of $11,850.  We have surpassed our goal with a total of $26,540.   

Please remember that gifts to the Building Fund may be received at any time during the year. 

George & Jeanne Abe 

Ernesto & Editha Acidera 

Melchor & Purification Adzuara  

Eliza Agpoon 

Roque & Lei Agpoon  

Dutch & Michelle Akana  

Keku & Cindy Akana  

Louise Aloy 

Carmelita Barbero 

Larry & Cora Brown  

Moreno & Marilyn Butay  

Ferdinand & Gloria Cajigal  

Colin & Rheena Campbell 

Ernesto & Pilar Carnate 

Librado & Brigida Casio 

Rhod & Rosalia Casio 

The Rt. Rev. Richard & Dee Chang 

Lydia Coloma 

Narciso & Clarita Corpuz  

Benito & Teresita Cuello  

Zeny Dagulo 

Alex & Lucille Davis  

John & Linda Decker  

William & Nancy Davies  

Gavina Dadis 

Erminio & Gloria DelaCruz  

Rogelio & Mary Dinong  

Brigida Domingo 

Erika Eberly 

Alfredo & Bessy Evangelista 

Catalina Evangelista 

Pacifico & Evelyn Evangelista 

Shirley Evangelista 

Peter Fritz 

Abegail Gamit 

Mr. & Mrs. Romell Gamit  

Dolores Garcia 

Julita Ibanez 

Courtney Inamasu 

Daniel Lau & Maggie Evangelista  

Jay & Melanie Huesing-Ammasi 

Gil & Kallie Keith -Agaran 

Shirley Kodani 

Joseph & Emerenciana Kuzara 

Mariam Lake  

K. Peter Lee 

Caridad Manuel  

Richard & Tammy Manuel 

Marina Melchor  

Mary Lou & Ev Mellinger  

Pilar Natividad 

Marilyn Oura  

Ernesto & Florencia Pasalo 

Ronnie & Virginia Pasalo 

Rosalina Pumaras 

Aline Rolaff  

Nestor & Madelyn Rondal 

Josefina Sagayaga 

Lani Scott  

Socorro Sinfuego 

Mark & Eugenia Sitts  

Charlesta Snyder 

June Suehisa 

Lynne Takara 

Juliana Tacderan 

John & Susan Tomoso 

Winona Tomoso 

Diosdado & Revelyn Tugas 

Shelley Womack 

Jay VanZwalenburg 

Mildred Yagi  

Cresencio & Cecilia Yagin  

Date:  12/13/15, Sunday 
         Time: 11:00am 

              Good Shepherd Women 
        2nd Annual Holiday Brunch 

BRING A $5.00  

GRAB BAG GIFT  

 
Adopt A Cup of Cold Water Van ñ

Maui Outreach Ministry.  

Please bring a towel (gently used  

or new) and a rubber slipper       

(size 10, 11, 12) 

Please join us for another fun Holiday gath-

ering with a delicious Sunday Brunch with 

all the trimmings.  RSVP by December 1st. 

Cost:  $30.00 includes tax and tip 
 

Kahili Golf Course Restaurant 
 

                                     RSVP:  Cora Brown  244-4656 



 

 

 November 1  
All Saints  

November 8  
Proper 27  

November 15 
Proper 28  

November 22  
Feast of the Holy 

Sovereigns 

November 29  
1st Advent  

Lectors 
9:00am  

Gil Keith-Agaran 
Chancellor Brown 

Maggie Evangelista 
Kalani Holokai 

Louise Aloy 
Briyana Steiff 

Youth Rheena Campbell 
Shirley Evangelista 

Intercessor  
9:00am  

Maggie Evangelista Louise Aloy Rheena Campbell Youth Gil Keith-Agaran 

Eucharistic  
Ministers  
9:00am  

Ashley Acidera 
Marina Melchor 
Rheena Campbell 
Mary Lou Mellinger 

Gloria Cajigal 
Eugenia Sitts 
Sergei Lampitoc 
Louise Aloy 

Kalani Holokai 
Dolores Garcia 

Maggie Evangelista 
Peter lee 

Sheena Agtagma 
Aaron Batulayan 
David Batulayan 
John Decker 

Ashley Acidera 
Marina Melchor 
Rheena Campbell 
Mary Lou Mellinger 

Altar Guild Poõo Bessy Evangelista Gemma Calvan Mary Lou Mellinger Bessy Evangelista Gemma Calvan 

Ohana Kitchen  Team 9 
GSEC Youth 

Team 7 
Idicaôs 

Ka Ohana O Kamai Team 3 
Guzman Ohana 

Team 5 
Marshallese Congregation 

Coffee Host   Stewardship 
Committee 

Gil Keith-Agaran Potluck  

   T HOSE WHO  SERV E  CHRIST  IN  HIS  CHURCH  

**NOTE:  Please call the parish office to sign up where needed  
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 December 6  
2nd Advent  

December 13 
3rd Advent  

December 20  
4th Advent  

December 27 
Christmas 1 

Lectors 
9:00am  

Gil Keith-Agaran 
Chancellor Brown 

Maggie Evangelista 
Kalani Holokai 

Louise Aloy 
Briyana Steiff 

Youth 

Intercessor 
9:00am  

John Decker Maggie Evangelista Louise Aloy Youth 

Eucharistic  
Ministers  
9:00am  

Gloria Cajigal 
Eugenia Sitts 
Sergei Lampitoc 
Louise Aloy 

Kalani Holokai 
Dolores Garcia 

Maggie Evangelista 
Peter Lee 

John Decker 
Ashley Acidera 
Marina Melchor 
Rheena Campbell 

Sheena Agtagma 
Aaron Batulayan 
David Batulayan 
Mary Lou Mellinger 

Altar Guild Poõo Mary Grace Dinong Mary Grace Dinong Mary Grace Dinong Mary Grace Dinong 

Ohana Kitchen  Team 6 
Brownôs 

Team 7 
Idicaôs 

Team 9 
GSEC Youth 

4ever Friends & Families 
Daryl Atay 

Coffee Host      

husking rice  

END OF THE YEAR COMMITMENT 
Mahalo to All for your generous offerings for the year.  If you have not yet received a copy of your updated 2015 

Records of Contributions, you may call the office at 244-4656.  It is a perfect time to review your statement, and 

maybe do some catching up on your pledges.  Please note that all donations must be received before December 31, 

2015 to be included in your 2015 Record of Contributions (for tax purposes). Thank you and God bless you 

for your generous offerings and gifts so that we may continue to be good stewards of what God has given to us. 

 December 24  
Christmas Pageant 6:00pm  

December 24  
Midnight Service  

December 25 
Christmas Morning  

Lectors Youth Gil Keith ïAgaran 

Maggie Evangelista  

 

Intercessor Youth Peter Lee  

Eucharistic Ministers  Sheena Agtagma 

Aaron Batulayan 

David Batulayan 

Rheena Campbell  

Maggie Evangelista 

Eugenia Sitts 

Peter Lee 

John Decker 

 

Altar Guild Poõo Bessy Evangelista Bessy Evangelista  



 

 

Please contact the office (808-244-4656: 

* If you find that we have missed or incorrectly 

dated your  birthday or anniversary,. 

* Your address and/or phone number has been 
changed. 

* If youõd like to be taken off our mailing list. 

* If would like to receive the newsletter                            
electronically. 

 N  

Erick Acidera   11/02 

Alexander Caoile   11/02 

Mark Evangelista   11/03  

Joseph Kuzara    11/03 

Nathaniel Idica   11/05  

Dolores Perreira   11/05  

Alex Yago   11/06  

Editha Acidera   11/10  

Normena Pagco   11/10  

Brian Pizarro-Suarez  11/12  

Lucille Davis   11/13  

Diosdado Tugas   11/14  

Eliza Agpoon   11/15  

Nolly Yagin   11/15  

Purification Adzuara  11/16  

Silvestre Batulayan  11/20  

Mary Beth Idica   11/21  

Natasha Lau   11/21  

Jaelyn Bala   11/22  

Kalani Holokai   11/23  

George Abe   11/29  

Nestor Jr. Manuel   11/29  

Florence Cuaresma  11/30 

 

 

11/17 Dominga & Perfecto Natividad 

11/27 Erminio & Gloria Dela Cruz  
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ongratulations to those celebrating their special day !   C         ovember      ecember D  
Divina Taroma 12/01  

Jordan Akana 12/02  

Willie Calvan 12/02  

Maggie Evangelista 12/04  

Kimberly Taroma 12/05  

Shandy Agpoon 12/06  

Jeanne Abe 12/09  

Bennylyn Bumanglag 12/15 

Joanna Billones 12/16 

Moreno Butay 12/16 

Nancy Davies 12/16 

Ronnie Pasalo 12/16 

Angela Adzuara 12/17 

Pacifico Evangelista 12/18 

Juanita Adzuara 12/19 

Estrelita Lampitoc 12/19 

Julia Evangelista 12/20 

Marc Macalipis 12/21 

Sonia Manuel 12/21 

Kayla Agpoon 12/23 

Alexander Davis 12/23 

Benito Cuello 12/26 

Taylor Helgenberger 12/27 

Revelyn Tugas 12/29 

Rhod Casio 12/31 

Arieanna Gabuat-Morioka 12/31  

 

 

12/01  Florendo & Fenie Dagulo 

12/23 Betty & Ruben Idica 

12/30 John & Linda Decker 

12/31 Eugenia & Mark Sitts 

 Every year our parish makes much over the remembrance of 
family members that have died.  So when we remember those we 
love, we can love them just as they were, with full confidence that 
God continues his work in them as they move on toward to perfec-
tion òin that kingdom where there is not death, neither sorrow nor 
crying, but the fullness of joy with all thy saintsó.  
  

 All Saintsõ Sunday, November 1st, is a celebration of all of 
them, and our own family and local saints as well.  We will light 

candles and display their names in our prayers.  We will know that they are present with us as we remember them 
and give thanks for their lives.   

  

 Your generous offerings will be designated to the Bross Memorial Fund. 

 


